
 

CONVENTION 1976 

The Classics in the American Experience 

Vanderbilt University's Psi Chapter 

and Nashville, Tennessee, will serve 

as hosts for Eta Sigma Phi's 45th 

National Convention March 18-20. 

The program is being prepared with 

generous support from the Ameri- 

can Philological Association's Com- 

mittee on Classical Humanities in 

the American Republic, and will 

focus on "the Classics in the Ameri- 

can Experience." Most meetings will 

take place in Vanderbilt's new Saratt 

Student Center, and delegates will 

be housed in the nearby Holiday Inn 

Vanderbilt, which has the added 

attraction of being located across 

the street from the world's only full- 

scale replica of the Parthenon of 

Athens. 

The first convention activity will 

occur on Thursday evening, March 

18, at 8:00 p.m., when Professor 

Herbert W. Benario of Emory Uni- 

versity will speak on "Classical In- 

fluences on Eighteenth Century 

American Political Thought." This 

lecture is being sponsored by Eta 

Sigma Phi and the University Lec- 

ture Committee, and a social hour 

for members of Eta Sigma Phi will 

follow. The next morning the first 

General Session will occur, to be 

followed by an address by Professor 

Meyer Reinhold of the University 

of Missouri, whose topic will be 

"The Classics and a Virtuous Nation 

in Early America." 

After a break for lunch, a panel pre- 

sentation   will   be   followed   by  a 

trip to the Parthenon, where Van- 

derbilt's Professor Ned Nabers will 

give a tour. The evening's activities 

will begin with a reception to be 

hosted by the College of Arts and 

Science, to be followed by a ban- 

quet, at which two of the founders 

of the fraternity will be present. 

The main speaker will be Professor 

H. Lloyd Stow, Professor of Classics 

and former chairman of the Depart- 

ment of Classical Studies at Vander- 

bilt. Also present to address the 

convention will be the fraternity's 

honorary president, Gertrude Smith 

Greenwood, former Professor of 

Greek at the University of Chicago. 

On Saturday morning, March 20th, 

the Convention will officially end 

with the second General Session. 

Psi Chapter hopes that many dele- 

gates who wish will remain to at- 

tend the 6:30 show that evening 

of the Grand Ole Opry at Opry- 

land. Information about purchasing 

tickets {at $3.00 each) will be sent 

to each chapter soon along with 

packets about reservations for the 

motel and the banquet. It is nece- 

ssary to emphasize, because of the 

difficulty of obtaining tickets for 

the Opry and of motel require- 

ments, that delegates should plan 

to have their reservations in to Psi 

Chapter at least two weeks before 

the convention. 

Vanderbilt  is a private  university 

founded in  1873  and  named for 
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Convention (cont.) 

Commodore Cornnelius Vanderbilt, 

who contributed a million dollars 

to build and endow the University 

with the wish that it should "con- 

tribute to strengthening the ties 

which should exist between all sec- 

tions of our common country." 

The University, which has always 

been especially strong in the liberal 

arts traditions, now comprises eight 

schools and approximately 7,000 

students, about half of these being 

in the College of Arts and Science; 

and the libraries contain more than 

1,300,000 volumes. The Depart- 

ment of Classical Studies offers 

three undergraduate majors, as well 

as master's degrees in Greek and 

Latin, the M.A.T., and the Ph.D. in 

Classical Studies. 

ADDENDUM 

The editor regrets the omission 

from the fall issue of the Nuntius 

of the following initiates: 

GAMMA RHO: Kim Baker, Keith 
Derrick, Peter Ferriby, Scott Field, Greg- 
ory Wortley. 

EPSILON: Virginia Ann Anastaso- 
poulos, John Bertuso, Aileen L. Crandal!, 
Barbara A. Feldman, Denise L. Mateika, 
Kathy Lynn Peterson, Walter J. Robinson. 
HONORARY MEMBERS: Donald E.Mar- 
tin, Sherrilyn Martin, Sue Patrick. 

Fraternity Jewelry 

The L. G. Balfour Co. has 

recently issued new gold surcharges 

for the fraternity's jewelry. Since 

the last price list did not indicate a 

base list, the exact prices at press 

time are not available. The editor 

will try to have an accurate price 

for distribution at the convention. 

Please note all orders for jewelry 

are to be sent to Mr. W. L. Gosnell, 

10197 Jefferson Highway, Baton 

Rouge,   Louisiana  70809. 

 

 

 

 
 



REPORTS FROM SUMMER SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS 

ATHENS 

by Billie Anderson 

I spent six weeks of this summer at 
the American School of Classical Studies 
in Athens. The trip proved to be a thor- 
ough, if often exhausting, way to tour 
the major part of Greece. 

Our leader was Dr. Colin Edmonson 
of the University of Washington. He was, 
in his words, "greedy for your sakes" 
and always urged us on to see one more 
site. He was also responsible for broaden- 
ing the scope of the program from a 
basically archeological approach to in- 
clude all ages of Greek history, art, and 
literature. It was a rare stop at which 
some Pausanias wasn't read, or a poem 
by George Seferis or some other Greek 
author. Dr. Edmonson also made him- 
self available for extra trips to such 
places as the workrooms in the Agora or 
the Epigraphical Museum on our occasion- 
al free afternoons. 

The first few days of the session 
were spent in Athens, getting acquainted 
with the city, the buildings and resources 
of the school, and with the other mem- 
bers of the group; and preparing the 
two reports each student was to present 
to the group. We received our first ex- 
ample of the required physical stamina 
of the tour by climbing to the top of 
Lycabettus hill behind the school build- 
ings in the hot afternoon sun. Two days 
later we had our first taste of sailing 
the Greek waters on a day trip to Aigina. 
After these short trials we set out on an 
eleven day bus tour of the Peloponnesos, 
visiting everything from prehistoric sues 
such as the one at Lerna to the beautiful 
theater at Epidauros and the medieval 
fortifications at  Nauplion. 

Having wearied ourselves of hotel 
living and no mail, we gladly returned to 
Athens for a few days to recuperate and 
to explore the Acropolis and the Agora 
in minute detail before flying to Crete 
for a three day trip. After the white 
marble ruins of Athens, the richly colored 
frescoes of Knossos and the exotic Kam- 
ares ware in Herakleion Museum were 
exciting changes. We also had an unex- 
pected opportunity to visit an excavation 
at Archanes on the same day a tholos 
tomb was opened. Back in Athens again, 
the next few days were punctuated by a 
day trip to Salamis and Eleusis, where 
the ancient sites were unfortunately 
marred by pollution from the oil refin- 
eries and cement factories, respectively. 

After this we sailed to Mykonos, 
using that more inhabitable island for 
a base from which to sail to- Delos and 
back on the next two days. After return- 
ing to the Piraeus we spent a free day in 

ROME 

by Christine E. Thompson 

Tbe 1975 Summer Session ot the 
American Academy in Rome was under 
the direction of Darby Scott of Bryn 
Mawr College. In our course we traced the 
development of Rome from the earliest 
settlement on the Palatine to the age of 
Constantine through the study of the ■ 
material remains in and around the city. 
We made excursions outside of the city 
at least once a week to such places as 
Alba Fucens (pictured), Cosa, Tarquinia, 

 
Cerveteri, Praeneste, Tivoli, and Ostia. 
Since it would be impossible to tell you 
here about everything we did, I would 
like to talk about only a few events 
of the summer. 

I first saw the Roman Forum when 
I had just arrived in the city after two 
tiring days of travelling. In spite of my 
weariness, the excitement ot finally being 
in Rome struck me. Even though there 
are only ruins left ot most of the monu- 
ments built 2000 years ago, their for- 
mer grandeur and impressiveness can easi- 
ly be imagined. During the summer I 
■had several more opportunities to visit 
the forum both with the class and on my 
own. The class made at least three visits 
there as we studied first the Iron Age 
settlement and then the construction of 
later monuments, basilicas, and temples 
of  the   Republican   and   Imperial  ages. 

One of our most interesting excur- 
sions was made to Ostia, the ancient 
port city of Rome. There the extensive 
remains of the city as it was in the 
second century A.D. provide a good pic- 
ture of the organization and city planning 

Athens before starting on the northern 
tour. We spent six days visiting all the 
wonders at Delphi, the battle ground 
at Thermopylae, and a number of sites 
aronnd Thebes. After returning to Athens 
we made a day trip to the temple at 
Sounion, once again encountering traces 
of Byron on the columns just as at Del- 
phi; and then several more visits around 
in Athens and the session was completed. 

which took place in Rome during the 
same period. In fact, many of the build- 
ings must have been built with their 
Roman countetparts in mind: a round 
temple suggests the Pantheon of Hadrian; 
the Capitolium at the north end of the 
forum, dedicated to Jupiter, Juno, and 
Minerva, was the religious center of the 
city, just as its counterpart was on the 
Capitoline Hill in Rome. The baths, ware- 
houses, apartment buildings, houses, and 
roads are all well-preserved so that we 
could get a clear idea of what the city 
must have been at the height of its 
importance. 

Of course, in addition to the visits 
to various museums and sites which were 
part o£ the Academy program, there 
were many other things to see and do" in 
Rome. We spent some of our free time 
exploring Renaissance and Baroque chur- 
ches. We joined the many tourists who 
came on Holy Year pilgrimages to Rome 
at the papal audiences. On weekends 
some of us went to visit other cities- 
Naples, Pompeii, Venice; I spent a week 
in Florence at the end of the program 
in Rome. 

I would like to express my deepest 
appreciation and thanks to Eta Sigma 
Phi and those who made this trip possible 
for me. It was one of the most unfor- 
gettable experiences of my life. Having 
spent six weeks there, I grew very fond 
of Rome and I am sure that I shall re- 
turn in the future. 

The pictures are: 1) The forum 
area of Alba Fucens, a Roman colony 
founded late in the fourth century B.C.; 
and 2) One of the Dioscuri at the entrance 
to the Piazza del Campidoglio in Rome. 
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RES GESTAE 1974-1975 

BETA ALPHA 
(University of South Dakota): 

Members of Beta Alpha Chapter of 
Eta Sigma Phi and Professor and Mrs. 
Brent Froberg began the 1974-1975 
school year's activities by hosting an open 
house for all students of Latin and Greek 
at the home of Professor and Mrs. Fro- 
berg, where events for the coming school 
year were discussed and students had an 
opportunity to get acquainted with their 
professors and with each other. 

For the past four years Beta Alpha 
has sponsored an annual Classical Lec- 
ture Series for students, faculty, and 
community. This fall's sponsored speaker 
was Dr. Herbert Benario, Professor of 
Classics at Emory University. Dr. Benario 
gave his address, entitled "Peace, Rele- 
vance, and Empire," before approximate- 
ly 200 people. A reception for Dr. 
Benario was held after this most enlight- 
ening and informative lecture. 

Other activities so far this year 
have included our annual initiation ban- 
quet, held February 23, in which seven 
new members were accepted into Eta 
Sigma Phi. Also initiated, as an honorary 
member of Eta Sigma Phi, was Dr. 
Richard Brown, instructor of ancient 
history in the University of South 
Dakota's history department. 

Activities also sponsored by Beta 
Alpha have been a night of free movies, 
popcorn, and pop, open to all interested 
students, and the Second Annual Classical 
Arete Contest, in which students of Greek 
and Latin compete for prizes by display- 
ing their command of a broad range of 
classical knowledge. Events which we as 
yet look forward to are the Spring Clas- 
sical Lecture, to be given this year by 
Dr. Mark P.O. Morford, co-author of the 
1iOok Classical Mythology, and a year- 
end open house where prizes for the 
winners of the Arete Contest and various 
departmental scholarships will be granted. 

Submitted by Scott Shephard 

BETA BETA (Furman University): 
Last Spring three of our members 

attended the National Convention of Eta 
Sigma Phi, which was held at Georgetown 
College in Georgetown, Kentucky. Then 
when national officers were elected, Phil 
Stewart of our chapter was selected to be 
Megas Grammateus. Also our chapter has 
been quite busy with the publication of 
the Nuntius. under the leadership of Dr. 
Roy Lindahl, Editor. 

Last Spring our chapter also offered 
Latin awards to outstanding Latin stu- 
dents rn the Greenville High Schools. 
This Fall seven new members were ini- 
tiated: David Rothfuss, Don Lewis, Doug 
Roberts, John Norwood, Ciri Barfield, 
Steve Freeman. Then a complete list of 
all past alumni of the Beta Beta Chapter 
was   compiled   in   hopes   that   a chapter 

newsletter would be sent to alumni be- 
ginning next year. This past March we 
filled a display case in the Library with 
pictures and texts around the theme of 
the Greco-Roman world. 

Finally this May we plan to initiate 
several new members, including Latin 
High School teachers of the Greenville 
County area. This initiation will be follow- 
ed by a Greek meal at Greenville's Greek 
Restaurant. 

Linda Kay Myers, Grammateus 

BETA KAPPA 
(College   of Notre Dame of Maryland): 

Beta Kappa Chapter has held three 
major activities during this year: a card 
party sponsored by the associate mem- 
bers to raise money to help send a dele- 
gate to the National Convention in Talla- 
hassee and two programs to promote 
interest in' classics among high school 
students. 

On six Friday afternoons during 
March, April, and May we are holding a 
lecture series for honor students in the 
Baltimore area high schools. Topics in- 
clude Greek myth, Greek tragedy, Roman 
comedy, Roman love poetry, the ancient 
city, and women in antiquity. Each lec- 
ture is followed by a session dealing 
with the influence of Greek and Latin on 
English, including English words derived 
from Greek and Latin, Latin words and 
phrases used in English, and expressions 
in English that derive from classical myth- 
ology. 

On May 3 we will have our annual 
Latin Day for high school students. Fifty 
Latin teachers have been invited to send 
students. In addition to a continuous 
showing of films and filmstrip/slide pre- 
sentations on topics related to the study of 
Latin, there are four separate contests in 
which each school may participate: The 
Latin Bowl will be held in three divisions, 
for Latin I, Latin II, and advanced Latin. 
Each school may enter a four-member 
team in each division. There will also 
be a content in which each school may 
produce a short scene from an English 
translation of a comedy by Plautus or 
Terence. Four trophies will be awarded 
to the winning schools. We will also 
award twelve Eta Sigma Phi medals as 
part of Latin Day, one to each member 
of the three winning teams in the Latin 
Bowl. 

We have invited two students to 
become members of Beta Kappa chap- 
ter and the initiation ceremony will be 
held in May. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Sarel P. Fuchs 
Prytanis 

BETAZETA (St. Louis University): 
It was a very good year. We in- 

creased from only one member in March 
of 1974 to our current number of thirty 
members. Four of these are graduate stu 
dents with associate membership who 
nonetheless have taken active roles in our 
various programs. A brief listing of our 
events the past year include: 
1) Spring Initiation and election of 
officers with ihe Initiation Dinner held 
in   the   Fall   to   start off the  new year. 
2) Business meetings in the Fall cen- 
tered around initial planning of the High 
School Classics Day and one meeting in- 
cluded a slide presentation of Cahokia 
Mounds—an Indian burial grounds under 
excavation. 
3) Our December meeting was a social 
event in the form of a Christmas party for 
current members and candidates inter- 
ested in future membership. 
4) We hosted the High School Day on 
the Ides of March which took a great 
deal of effort in planning because it had 
been a few years since our last High 
School Day. Our efforts were rewarded 
when sixty students representing twelve 
area high schools participated and thor- 
oughly enjoyed themselves. 
5) Closing banquet, election, and in- 
stallation of new officers was held in 
April. Dr. Carolyn Valone of our Art 
History Department, who worked close- 
ly with our Department and at our High 
School Day, was made an honorary mem- 
ber of our chapter. Following the tradi- 
tion of a true Roman banquet, the 
smorgasborg was a promising beginning 
for next year. 
6) Finally, a delegation of five was 
sent to the National Convention in Talla- 
hassee, Florida. 

Maureen Dickhans 
Grammateus 

BETA UPSILON(Marshall University): 
To begin the academic year, Beta 

Upsilon Chapter of Eta Sigma Phi held 
its annual fall picnic early in the semester. 
All members, as well as members of the 
Classical Association, convened for a 
short business meeting and picnic after- 
wards. 

Our 1974 Saturnalia was held dur- 
ing the last week of first semester classes. 
We sang Christmas songs in Latin and 
enjoyed the traditional cheese cake, ginger 
men, and peanut game. We participated 
in the traditional Saturnalia ritual as it 
had been formulated by a past member of 
our chapter. 

Initiation of new members was held 
14 March; we received 6 members into 
our chapter. 

Since enrollment in our department 
doubled last year due to our use of 
campus publicity, on 21 March we again 
convened for a' workshop to make posters 
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for distribution on campus before ad- 
vance registration for fall term. 

The primary activity of Beta Upsi- 
lon this year has been the implementation 
of a self-taught course in Italian. Since 
Dr. Hoy js going to Italy this summer, 
and since numerous students were also 
interested in learning Italian, we met 
once weekly to share in a programmed 
self-study unit in Italian. Besides being 
of benefit to our members, this study 
was a service to other interested students 
of the university. The activity was totally 
extra-curricular; attendance was gratify- 
ing. 

Plans for the rest of this semester 
include granting Latin awards to advanced 
high-school students of the area as well as 
a workshop to be held 26 April for 7 
area high schools. As usual, Beta Upsilon 
takes pleasure in contributing to the 
Scholarship   Fund. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Deborah Callison 
President, Beta Upsilon Chapter 

GAMMA ALPHA 
(Indiana State University): 

For the past few years, Gamma 
Alpha chapter has been relatively inactive; 
our main functions were the spring initia- 
tion and the awarding of medals and certi- 
ficates to high school seniors. 

Last fall we decided to become 
more active and advertise the presence of 
the Classics at Indiana State University. 
To accomplish this, our first action was 
to build a chariot, add a triumphant 
general and a captive, and enter it in the 
ISU Homecoming Parade. The parade was 
telecast by WTHI-TV, a local station. The 
parade theme was "Yesterday OnceMore" 
and our float was entitled "Veni, Vidi, 
Vici". 

In December Gamma Alpha held a 
bake* sale to raise money for medals to 
be awarded to high school seniors this 
spring. 

In January Dr. Whitney Engeran, 
chairman of ISU's Department of Art, 
spoke to Gamma Alpha and displayed 
some paintings he and a friend had done 
on mythological themes. His topic was 
"Alive and Well: Reflections on Latin and 
Life. 

The pledges will take part in a 
slave sale in April as their pledge project. 
Late in April our annual initiation will 
be held. 

In April and May Gamma Alpha 
will again award certificates and medals 
to high school seniors throughout the 
state who have done outstanding work in 
Latin. 

We are hoping for a larger enroll- 
ment in Classical courses in the future, 
due to the fact that a Classics minor 
was recently approved at ISU. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Donna Gisolo 
Prytanis 

GAMMA IOTA (Wabash College): 
The usual round of activities of 

the Gamma Iota Chapter were in evi- 
dence during the year 1974-75: 

Assist in testing of students for 
participation in the Honors Abroad Sum- 
mer Program for Indiana High School 
Students of Latin; 

Plan and participate in Classics Col- 
oquia at the College; 

Award Eta Sigma Phi medals to 
outstanding Latin students of Montgom- 
ery County; 

Participate in the Eta Sigma Phi 
Contests. 

As a new venture, Wabash College 
has arranged a Mini-Conference on May 
1st for high school students of Latin. 
Expected attendance is 200. The Gamma 
Iota Chapter has volunteered its services 
in providing a complimentary barbecue 
luncheon for.the visitors on that occasion. 
At a recent track event members of the 
chapter netted $60 from sale of refresh- 
ments, the proceeds to go toward food 
for the Mini-Conference Barbecue. 

Respectfully submitted, 
John J. Jonikas 
President 

GAMMA KAPPA{Heidelburg College): 
Although the Gamma Kappa chap- 

ter started out slow, it began picking up 
speed around December and ended in an 
avalanche of activities this spring. After a 
few routine planning meetings in the 
fall, we went on to the annual Christmas 
party. Next on the schedule was a slide 
show on Catullus, and then, the initiation 
dinner, a trip to the Toledo Museum of 
Art, a trip to Ann Arbor to see Aristo- 
phanes' The Birds and to end the year an 
alumni dinner followed by a guest lectur- 
er. The membership was small for we 
graduated a number of active seniors 
last year but we inducted many enthusi- 
astic, healthy initiates this year, making 
next year's program promising. 

Submitted by 
Cynthia Buettner 
President 

GAMMA OMICRON(MonmouthCollege): 
1974-1975 has been, we hope, a 
crucial year for Gamma Omicron chapter. 
Like the national economy, our strength 
has been steadily decreasing for several 
years — ever since the removal of the 
foreign language requirement, for gradua- 
tion. Such courses as Classical mythology 
remain very popular, but fewer and fewer 
students enroll in Latin and Greek. There- 
fore, our chapter this year has been quite 
small, but it has not lost one bit of its 
vitality and enthusiasm. Our greatest en- 
couragement comes from the fact that 
our new college president is the first one, 
so far as even our sponsor can remember, 
who is dedicated to preserving our depart- 

ment in the curriculum. 
Our most ambitious undertaking 

this year was a Classics Day for high 
school students and teachers, just last 
week. Over two hundred and fifty came 
to spend the day being exposed to such 
activities as word derivation, a taste of 
Greek, twentieth century literature in 
Latin, and a slide lecture on Classical 
mythology. 

We have also continued our tra- 
ditional projects - sending two news- 
letters to our alums and contributing 
to the Eta Sigma Phi scholarship fund. 
This is the first year that we have been 
unable to send a delegate to the national 
convention since our installation in 1956. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Alan Farris, president 

GAMMA SIGMA 
(The University of Texas): 

Gamma Sigma Chapter sincerely 
regrets not being able to attend this year's 
national convention, but we would like to 
submit our annual report. 

Last Fall we sponsored a reading of 
the Apocolocyntosis, translated by Dr. 
Douglass Parker; several members of the 
faculty played the leading roles, while 
we read the rest. The reading not only 
entertained the faculty and students, but 
it   also   served   as   a   membership   drive. 

We have been more active this 
Spring with various events. In March the 
Classics Department was visited by the 
Latin students of McArthur High School 
in San Antonio. The students sat in on 
several classes, and, at the end of the day, 
the department held a reception for them. 

On March 13, we sponsored an 
"Ides of March" party; it was held at our 
Student Union Tavern. We held it on a 
night rather than the actual March 15 
so that more students could come. We 
hope Caesar will forgive us; at least there 
was a good turn out. 

The most important event of this 
year was our presentation of the Curcilio 
on April 11. One of our members, Susan 
Jo Smith, translated Plautus' play and 
orgnaized its production. The Chapter 
then traveled to Richardson, Texas, to 
perform for the Texas State Junior Classi- 
cal League convention. That same night 
and the next day, Dr. Parker, Susan 
Smith, and Bob Hicks helped judge some 
of the contests. 

We ended the year with our annual 
banquet at one of Austin's Italian res- 
taurants. At that time we initiated our 
new members and installed new officers. 

Again the Gamma Sigma Chapter 
regrets that we can not attend the con- 
vention, but we wish the best of luck to 
the convention. 

Respectfully, 
Mary Alice McLean 
Grammat'ea 
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GAMMA PHI(Le Moyne College): 
1}       We have initiated three new mem- 
bers (including myself) as of Spring, 
1974. 
2) We are planning a new initiation 

this coming Spring. 
3) Held Chapter election in October, 

1974. 
4) Attempted to collaborate a joint 

economical trip to this Convention 
with Delta Zeta Chapter (Colgate 
University), but plans did not ma- 
terialize. 
Also, I would like to mention our 

good record both in always attempting to 
enter annual contests, and in winning 
a number of them. Because of an over- 
sight of our faculty advisor, we were un- 
able to enter these, contests this year. 
However, we are planning to participate 
next year. 

James Gwynn 
Grammateus 

EPSILON EPSILON(Rockford College): 
On September 29, 1974, the Epsi- 
lon Epsilon Chapter of Eta Sigma Phi of 
Rockford College held its first initiation 
of the year for honorary members. The 
initiation followed an excellent ham din- 
ner prepared by a few members in the 
kitchen of the new dormitory. Three 
honorary members from Rockford, Illin- 
ois, were inducted into the society. For 
the Christmas holidays, Rockford College 

sponsored a wassail during which students 
sang carols in different languages. Mem- 
bers of Eta Sigma Phi sang various carols 
in Latin, conveying a trueChristmasspirit. 
During the year, the group attended five 
A1A lectures on the Rockford College 
Campus. On March 11, 1975, six more 
active members were inducted into the 
society. The six students were chosen 
from various candidates pursuing studies 
in Greek or Latin. At present, Eta Sigma 
Phi has fifteen members plus six honor- 
ary members. Also, during the year, the 
group had the opportunity to see a few 
films pertaining to classical studies. In 
April, new officers will be elected for the 
1975-76 school year. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Margarita Jarosekas Greenberg 
Secretary 

EPSILON ZETA (University of Idaho): 
Epsilon Zeta chapter was formed in 

March of 1975. That spring, we were 
treated to a film on Archaeology in 
Mycene and Crete. At our next meeting 
we were entertained by a performance 
of rollicking scene from the Plautine com- 
edy, Rudens., put on by two of our 
members. The last meeting of the season 
was highlighted by the prophetic pro- 
nouncements on graduating seniors by 
our   local   sibyl. 

For the Fall Semester of 1975, 
Epsilon   Zeta  chapter  initiated its  first 

annual lecture series on the Classics. 
The opening lecture was a slide tour of 
Greece, conducted by our outstanding 
alumna, Candace Proctor, who had spent 
the summer at the American School of 
Classical Studies in Athens. In November, 
we sponsored a lecture-demonstration on 
Greek Inscriptions of the Lycurgan Peri- 
od given by Professor Cynthia Schwenk 
of the History Department. Professor 
Schwenk, who is completing important 
research on these Fourth Century in- 
scriptions, enthusiastically explained her 
work on them and showed us many of 
her squeezes and photographs. Our last 
lecture for the autumn session was from 
our adviser, Dr. Luschnig, who spoke on 
the Roman Culinary Art. After the lec- 
ture (which was attended by about sixty 
people from the university community 
and environs) we were invited to taste 
several dishes (including puis punica, alica, 
boleti, epityrum, and cicer, all subtly 
flavored with liquamen) which had been 
concocted according to ancient recipes 
handed down by Cato and Apicius. 

This semester's last official function 
was a theatre party for the production of 
Sophocles' Antigone. After a moving per- 
formance by the university players, we 
were invited back into the house for a 
talk with the director and the actors 
unmasked. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jeanne Adams, Prytanis; 
Michael Vollmer, Chrysophylax 

COME      TO      THE 

48th National Convention 

in Nashville, Tennessee 
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Amendments Passed On Second Reading At The 47th     Convention 

1. Article VII, Section I, change "and shall perform all such duties as the office of Grand President of similar societies usually per- 
forms" to "and shall perform all such duties as the office of Grand President entails." 

2. Article VIII, Section 3, add: "Prior to the National Convention, he shall notify those chapters ajwho have not sent delegates to the 
National Convention within the last five years, and b)whose lack of attendance at the National Convention will violate Article X, 
Section 6 of the Constitution, resulting in a revocation of their charter." Discussion clarified this addition to mean that 2 letters of 
notice would be sent, one in the fifth'year and one in the sixth. 

3. Article XIV, Section I, add subparagraph f: "In case the normal rotation of areas for the National Convention cannot be followed, 
the Grand Executive Council shall be empowered to make a suitable choice from proffered invitations, on the condition that suc- 

ce cessive annual meetings are not held at the same institution. 

4. Article X, Section 9, add: "Any school whose charter has been either suspended or revoked may petition the Executive Committee 
for approval to reinstate its charter, provided the school has not lost its accreditation. Action taken by the Executive Committee 
shall be reported to the next National Convention." 

Amendments Passed on First Reading At The 47th Convention 

1. Article XI, Section 1:  Strike the word "undergraduate." 

2. Article II, Section 1 a: add "and high schools" at the end of the sentence. 

3. Article XIII, Section 1: add a substitution "a": "A reinstatement fee of $10.00 shall be paid to the Grand Treasurer by each local 
chapter before reinstatement." 

Amendments Proposed and Sent to Committee for Further Study 

1. Article XI, Section 1, Insert after "in courses in Latin and Greek" "or classical humanities"; substitution for this whole phrase 
"classical languages or classical humanities." The  committee was also requested to define "classical languages" and "classical 
humanities." 

2. Article XI, Section 9: Replace the entire section with the following:"a. Alumni membership shall include all members of this 
society not presently a student at a college or a university. Alumni members shall not be eligible to hold the four undergraduate 
offices of this society. However, they may be elected to the Board of Trustees, to the office of Megas Presbyter, or such other 
office as the society may create and not prohibit them to hold. b. Upon payment of annual dues of $3.00, alumni members shall 
be entitled to receive the Nuntius and all other communications 'of this society, c. Life alumni membership shall be awarded upon 
a payment of $50.00 to the National Executive Secretary. Benefits of life alumni membership shall include exemption from annual 
alumni dues and a life subscription to the Nuntius." 

3. Article VIII, Section 6: add: "Duties of the Megas Presbyter shall be to promote the interests of active graduate ancV alumni mem- 
bers, to advise the Executive Committee accordingly, and to perform such other duties as the Executive Committee shall appoint 

a   and as such officers normally appoint." 
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Eta Sigma Phi Fraternity List by Chapter 

Gamma:  Ohio University, Athens, 

Ohio 

Epsilon:    University of Iowa, Iowa 

City, Iowa 

Zeta: Denison University, Granville, 

Ohio 

Eta: Florida State University, 

Tallahassee, Florida 

Theta: Indiana University, 

Bloomington, Indiana 

Lambda:   University of Mississippi, 

University, Mississippi 

Pi: Birmingham Southern College, 

Birmingham, Alabama 

Sigma: Miami University, Oxford, 

Ohio 

Tau:   University of Kentucky, 
Lexington, Kentucky 

Psi:   Vanderbilt University, 

Nashville, Tennessee 

Omega: College of William and Mary, 

Williamsburg, Virginia 

Alpha Delta: Agnes Scott College, 

Decatur, Georgia 

Alpha Epsilon: Lehigh University, 

Bethlehem, Pennsylvania 

Alpha Omicron:  Lawrence Univer- 

sity, Appleton, Wisconsin 

Alpha Pi:  Gettysburg College, 

Gettysburg, Pennsylvania 

Alpha Rho: Muhlenberg College, 

Allentown, Pennsylvania 

Alpha Sigma: Emory University, 

Atlanta, Georgia 

Alpha Upsilon: College of Wooster, 

Wooster, Ohio 

Alpha Phi: Millsaps College, 
Jackson, Mississippi 

Alpha Psi:   Washington & Jefferson 

College, Washington, Penn- 

sylvania 

Beta Alpha:  University of Sou th 
Dakota, Vermillion, South 

Dakota 

Beta Beta:  Furman University, 

Greenville, South Carolina 

Beta Gamma:   University of Richmond, 

Richmond, Virginia 

Beta Delta:   University of Tennessee, 

Knoxville, Tennessee 

Beta Zeta: St. Louis University, 
St. Louis, Missouri 

Beta Theta: Hampden-Sydney 

College, Hampden-Sydney, 
Virginia 

Beta Iota:   Wake Forest University, 

Winston-Salem, North Carolina 

Beta Kappa:  College of Notre 

Dame of Maryland, Baltimore, 

Maryland 

Beta Mu: Butler University, 
Indianapolis, Indiana 

Beta Nu; Mary Washington College, 

Fredericksburg, Virginia 

Beta Omicron: Mount Mary College, 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

Beta Sigma: Marquette University, 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

Beta Upsilon: Marshall University, 

Huntington, West Virginia 

Beta Chi: Loyola College, 
Baltimore, Maryland 

Gamma Alpha: Indiana State Univer- 

sity, Terre Haute, Indiana 

Gamma Beta: Bowling Green State 

University, Bowling Green, Ohio 

Gamma Gamma:   University of 
Wisconsin-Milwaukee, Milwau- 

kee, Wisconsin 

Gamma Delta:   Yeshiva University, 

New York, New York 

Gamma Eta:  Louisiana College, 

Pineville, Louisiana 

Gamma Theta: Georgetown College, 

Georgetown, Kentucky 

Gamma Iota:   Wabash College, 

Crawfordsville, Indiana 

Gamma Kappa: Heidelburg College, 

Tiffin, Ohio 

Gamma Lambda: S t. Mary's College, 

Winona, Minnesota 

Gamma Mu:   Westminister College, 

New Wilmington, Pennsylvania 

Gamma Xi: Howard University, 

Washington, D.C. 

Gamma Omicron: Monmouth 

College, Monmouth, Illinois 

Gamma Rho: Hope College, 

Holland, Michigan 

Gamma Sigma:   University of 

Texas, Austin, Texas 

Gamma Upsilon:' Austin College, 

Sherman, Texas 

Gamma Phi: LeMoyne College, 
Syracuse, New York 

Gamma Chi: Lindenwood College, 
St. Charles, Missouri 

Delta Alpha:  Randolph-Macon 

Woman's College, Lynchburg, 

Virginia 

Delta Beta: Canisius College, 

Buffalo, New York 

Delta Gamma: Mary wood College, 

Scranton, Pennsylvania 

Delta Epsilon:  Belhaven College, 

Jackson, Mississippi 

Delta Zeta: Colgate University, 
Hamilton, New York 

Delta Theta: Dickinson College, 

Carlisle, Pennsylvania 

Delta Iota: College of Saint Teresa, 

Winona, Minnesota 

Delta Kappa: Carroll College, 
Waukesha, Wisconsin 

Delta Mu: Illinois State University, 

Normal, Illinois 

Delta Nu:  La Salle College, 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 

Delta Omicron: Texas Technical 

University, Lubbock, Texas 

Delta Pi: Randolph-Macon College: 
Ashland, Virginia 

Delta Rho:  Radford College, 

Radford, Virginia 

Delta Sigma:   University of 
Cat .ifornia-Irvine, Irvine, 

California 

Delta Tau:   University of Delaware, 

Newark, Delaware 

Delta Upsilon:   Valparaiso University, 
Valparaiso, Indiana 

Delta Phi:  Southwest Missouri State 

University, Springfield, Missouri 

Delta Chi:  St. Olaf College, 

Northfield, Minnesota 

Delta Psi: Thiel College, Greenville, 
Pennsylvania 

Dqita Omega: Macalester College, St. 
Paul, Minnesota 

Epsilon Alpha:  Centenary College of 

Louisiana, Shreveport, Louisiana 

Epsilon Beta: George Washington 

University, Washington, D.C. 

Epsilon Gamma:   University of 
Scranton, Scranton, Pennsylvania 

Epsilon Epsilon: Rockford College, 

Rockford, Illinois 

Epsilon Zeta:  University of Idaho, 

Moscow, Idaho 


